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REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
HENDERSON COUNTY 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  21 May 2008 
 
SUBJECT: Offer to purchase former Department of Public Health building 
 
ATTACHMENT(S): Appraisal report 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
The County has received an offer from Boyd Hyder to purchase the former Department of Public Health 
building, located on Spartanburg Highway.  The offer is for $1,070,000.00. 
 
The appraised value as of 27 December 2006 for the property was $1,457,000.00 (attached).  The tax 
value assessed for the two parcels involved are $1,284,100.00 (parcel 9904885, which includes the main 
building) and $521,600.00 (parcel 9904886, including parking lot and other area), or a total of 
$1,805,700.00. 
 
If the Board chooses to accept this offer, the process is as follows: 
 

1) Offer made, and prospective purchaser deposits 5% of the offer price with the County.  (This has 
been done.) 

2) The Board determines whether to give preliminary approval of the offer.  If so, then 
3) Notice of the offer, and of the right to make an upset bid is made in The Times-News.  If they 

wish to do so, any person or entity can made an “upset bid” (higher bid) on the property, which 
must be at least 10% of the first $1,000.00 and 5% of the remainder higher than the existing bid, 
and must make a deposit of 5% of the new bid.  The new bid must then be re-advertised for 
further upset bids.  At the expiration of the last (or only) upset bid period without further upset 
bids, the offer is then given 

4) Final consideration and decision by the Board of Commissioners. 
 
The Board may at any time up until final approval reject any and all offers. 
   
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED:  Consideration of the offer made by Mr. Hyder. 
 
 
If the Board is so inclined, the following motion is suggested: 
 
I move that the Board give preliminary approval, subject to publication and upset 
bid as required by Section 160A-269 of the General Statutes, of the offer to 
purchase the former Department of Public Health building by Boyd Hyder, for the 
sum of $1,070,000.00. 










